The undersigned having been appointed by the county Court of Prince William to examine and report to the Court what new presses and repairs are required in the Clerk’s office of the County Court; have made the necessary examination and do report that new presses are required, in order to keep safely and protect from injury the records and papers belonging to the office, and that in our opinion five in the upper and one in the lower room will be sufficient for the purpose. From the best information we could get we think such presses as will answer the purpose would cost about fifty dollars. The front door of the office and the lock on it want repairing.
Mr. Nicoll the Dy. Clerk suggested to us that two small desks, one under each of the office windows would be a great convenience in transacting business in the office and we concur with him in opinion; such desk, to consist of a board wide enough to write on, could be easily fixed to the windows with hinges and raised when wanted for use; and the expense of making them would not be much.
Given under our hands this 4th day of March 1850

Benjamin Johnson

M. B. Sinclair

